
Main Event – March 2, 2017:
Take a Lesson From TNA
Main  Event
Date: March 2, 2017
Location: Resch Center, Green Bay, Wisconsin
Commentators: Tom Phillips, Byron Saxton, R-Truth

It’s a month away from Wrestlemania and that means it’s time to watch
some of the talent who has little chance of making it to the main shows
more often than not. Raw has been up and down lately and I’m not sure why
some of the bigger names from around here (work with me) hasn’t been
bumped up to jobbers to the stars status on the big show. Let’s get to
it.

Opening sequence.

Sin Cara vs. Bo Dallas

They trade some quick takedowns to start until Cara scores with his
springboard elbow to the jaw. It’s WAY too early for the Swanton though
and Cara has to settle for a running flip dive off the apron. Dallas
sends him into the apron for a near countout, followed by his elevated
swinging neckbreaker for two. He charges into raised boots in the corner
though and the Swanton gives Cara the pin at 3:59.

Rating: D+. So much for Dallas being ready to move up to the main roster.
I really don’t get how they decide the winners on this show as it really
does feel like there’s no particular rhyme or reason to almost anything
they do. Dallas is one of the regular big winners on this show and now
he’s losing clean to Sin Cara in just a few minutes. TNA’s bad days had
more consistent booking than this show.

To Raw!

Here’s Goldberg to get things going. He thanks the fans for their chants
but gets straight to the point: he’s winning the title at Fastlane with
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his son cheering him on. This brings out Kevin Owens to say what he
really thinks about Goldberg. When he got to this company, Owens promised
to grab this company by the throat and show WWE what he was really about.

Then he beat John Cena in his first match, followed by beating Dean
Ambrose, AJ Styles, Seth Rollins and the Big Dog himself, Roman Reigns.
Now why should Goldberg be any different? Goldberg likes the speech and
wants to fight right now but Owens doesn’t think Green Bay deserves to
see him fight. They’ll fight on Sunday and the Goldberg chants die.

Back to Raw, which we never left!

We get a long video on the long history of HHH making Seth Rollins.
They’ve been together for years but then Rollins hurt his knee which HHH
referred to as dropping the ball. Rollins is injured but the question is
can he get back in time.

Here’s Rollins, on crutches, for a sitdown interview with Corey Graves.
He doesn’t know where he is mentally now but it seems that he’s in
Chicago because we get a freaking CM PUNK chant. Thankfully it’s loudly
booed and Seth can get back to the point. He’s not sure if he can
continue at this point and as of right now, the doctors haven’t cleared
him for Wrestlemania.

This brings out HHH and Samoa Joe with the former talking about how
Rollins has no idea what he’s doing here. HHH knows Rollins isn’t going
to Wrestlemania because that’s how he is. It was HHH who handed him the
title and then Rollins bit the hand that feeds him. Rollins didn’t mind
reaping the benefits along the way but now he’s treating HHH like this.

Seth needs to make the right decision and not come to Wrestlemania
because HHH is done playing with him. If Rollins shows up there, it’s the
last thing he’ll ever do in a WWE ring. HHH goes to leave but Seth cuts
him off and says he’ll be in Orlando and it’s going to be the last thing
HHH ever does.

Ariya Daivari vs. Gran Metalik

Daivari takes him down by the arm and we’re off to a break thirty seconds



in. Back with Ariya missing a splash in the corner and getting caught
with a middle rope hurricanrana. They trade some hard strikes to the face
before Daivari grabs a Rainmaker of all things for two. Why is it for
two? BECAUSE THE RAINMAKER IS JUST A CLOTHESLINE! Not that it matters as
the Metalik Driver is good for the pin at 6:38. Not enough to rate but
this was nothing too special anyway. I do like Metalik though.

And now, the grand finale.

It’s time for the contract signing with Mick Foley running the show.
Strowman doesn’t think much of him and says he would have respected him
back in the day when Foley was competition. Foley finally snaps and yells
at Strowman, basically threatening to get physical because he’s still a
legend, even if he won’t be the General Manager that much longer.

Cue Reigns to start the fight, which quickly heads into the crowd.
Strowman beats on him even more until Reigns spears him through the
barricade and a security guard in the process. Back in and Reigns stops
to sign the contract but gets sent into the corner so hard that the top
rope breaks. Strowman leaves and Reigns signs to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. If you ignore the Main Event exclusive stuff, this
was a good go home show for Fastlane. Unfortunately that’s only kind of
what this show is supposed to be, though I’m assuming the short second
break was there for the sake of the long HHH vs. Rollins segment. This
really does serve as a good recap of Raw but if you’ve already watched
that show, there’s no need to ever watch Main Event.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
History of the WWE’s Big Four Pay Per Views, now in PAPERBACK.
Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/01/27/kbs-reviews-now-avail
able-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books



at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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